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Dear Campus Community, 
 
The fall semester appears to be proceeding faster than one can imagine. As we complete the 
sixth week of classes, our campus is brimming with activity. The pond is back to its previous glory 
and the wildlife are gradually getting used to their restored habitat. I am thrilled to see our 
students spending time on nice and sunny afternoons around the pond while Miller and S'Ville 
control their domain with elegance. 

We were blessed with a beautiful and sunny day for our State of the ‘Ville and the Garden Supper 
that evening was filled with delectable food and drinks from our Dining Services and Catering 
staff. The highlight of the day was the presentation of our inaugural EPPIIC Value Awards to eight 
exemplary employees who contributed to making our University such a special place. 
Congratulations again to all the nominees for this year’s awards. If you couldn't join us, you can 
watch the State of the ‘Ville video or read the text of my speech here. Many thanks to our 
community members who made this a memorable event. 

As some may recall, my first Listening Tour in 2018 included meetings with over 75 constituent 
groups composed of faculty, staff, students, alumni and friends. As I embark on my fifth year at 
Millersville University, I am committed to the continued thriving of our community and hearing 
directly from you about our future together. Therefore, I am excited to announce my Listening 
Tour 2.0 for the 2022-23 academic year. My office is currently scheduling visits for this year, and I 
plan to meet with about 35 groups of faculty, staff and students. Last week, I kicked off the tour 
with a visit to the McNairy Library faculty and staff. A new website for Listening Tour 2.0 has been 
launched and I look forward to meeting with our community members in the coming weeks.  

The articles in this month’s newsletter include a faculty-student recycling project that was 
presented during last Spring’s Made-in-Millersville event. Other articles focus on our new Hunger-
Free Campus designation, a recent campus visit by a Ghanaian business delegation, and our new 
dining options on campus, which include a return of the faculty/staff dining room. Finally, you can 
read more about a number of twins who have recently joined our student body. 

I look forward to seeing you on campus at one of our many athletic games and matches, 
performances, or other special events. 
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